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PETITION ONE

Blcause the Guilford Board of Selectmen rejected holding "special town meetings” regarding the APT addiction
clinic approved for 439 Boston Post Road. Guilford at their BOS meeting on January 2, 2024: because Guilford
First Selectman Matt Hoey confirmed there would be no "special town meetings” at the Guilford P&Z meeting on
January 3, 2024: and because the Guilford Board of Selectman rejected the petition tumed into the Guilford Town
Clerk on February 9. 2024 and signed by 68 Guilford Town electors which called for a "special town meeting” to
vote on the suspension of renovations at 439 Boston Post Road until public hearings, impact studies, and
background checks could be conducted and evaluated. and until modifications to the existing Guilford zoning
ordinances have been made to clarify "medical use" and establish minimum distances that addiction services must
be located from residences, schools, and daycare facilities: we. the undersigned electors and citizens qualified to
vote at Town Meetings and Referendums of the Town of Guilford. hereby request that the Board of Selectmen call
an "adjourned referendum” per CGS 7-7, 7-9b and OLR research report 2003-R-0104 (Citizen Petition For A
Town Referendum) to hold a vote at the polls on the following binding referendum question:

The Town of Guilford shall enact an "urgency ordinance” to prohibit the operation of an addiction (methadone,
buprenorphine and naltrexone) clinic within 500 fect of any residential area or any individual residence, or within
1000 feet of any school or daycare facility. This “urgency ordinance™ will negate the use of 439 Boston Post
Road, Guilford, for use as an addiction (methadone) clinic by APT Foundation as approved by the Guilford P&Z
Commission during their "Site Plan Review at their January 4, 2023, meeting.
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Because the Guilford Board of Selectmen rejected holding "special town mestings” regarding the APT Foundation
addiction clinic approved for 439 Boston Post Road, Guilford at their BOS mecting on January 2. 2024; because
Guilford First Selcctman Matt Hoey confirmed there would be no "special town mestings” at the Guilford P&Z
‘meeting on January 3, 2024: and because the Guilford BOS rejected the February 9, 2024 petition signed by 68
Guilford electors which called for a "special town mecting” to vote on the suspension of renovations at 439
Boston Post Road until public hearings. impact studics, and background checks could be conducted and evaluated.
and until modifications to the existing Guilford zoning ordinances have been made to clarify "medical use” and
establish minimum distances that addiction medical services must be located from residences, schools, and
dayeare facilitics at their February 20, 2024 mesting: we, the undersigned electors and citizens qualificd to vote at
Town Mectings and Referendums of the Town of Guilford, hereby request that the Board of Selcctmen to call for
an "adjourned referendum” per CGS 7-7, 7-9b and OLR research report 2003-R-0104 (Citizen Petition For A
Town Referendum) to hold a vote at the polls on the following binding referendum question:

‘That Guilford First Selectman Matt Hoey. the members of the Guilford Board of Sclectmen, the members of the
Guilford Planning and Zoning Commission, The Guilford Town Planner, the Guilford Town Counsel, and all the
heads of the Guilford Land Use Departments immediately engage in discussions with the APT Foundation to
relocate the medical addiction clinic approved for 430 Boston Post Road to a more suitable location in Guilford.
Specifically, you must insist that this APT addiction clinic be relocated to an industrial zoned arca, or to a
commercial zoned location that would be at least 500 & from the closestresidence, orat least 1000 f from the
closest school or daycare facility. The precedents for asking the APT Foundation to relocate is clinic to a more
suitable arca in Guilford arc based upon what transpired in New Haven when the APT Foundation purchased
property in Newhallville, but relocated its clinic to Long Wharf, an industrial zoned arca, because of public
pressureto do so. Similarly, this is what also transpired in North Haven when the APT Foundation had purchased
property on Clintonville Road, but relocated its addiction clinic to Sackett Point Road, an industrial zoned arca,
again because of public pressure to do so.
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